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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
Notice is hereby given that the City Council will conduct a
public hearing at 7:30 p.m. during its regular council meeting
on Wednesday, December 7, 2011 at the city offices at 75
East Main. The purpose of the public hearing is to receive
public input on a matter the council has been considering and
working on for numerous months. The city has a code that
requires open space in subdivisions. Over the years the council
has realized that having open space in each subdivision is not
always for the best, and there may be property the council
feels is more meaningful as open space in a different area.
Therefore in 2008, the city adopted a code where at the
option of the developer and council that the developer pays the
city an "in lieu of open space" fee, and the city can then
purchase property it feels should be preserved as open space.
Before the council proceeds any further they would like your
input and for all residents to be aware that the property is
owned by Tom Maughan, who is also a city employee. The
property under consideration is located as follows: after you
turn off Highway 89/91 onto main street (coming into
downtown Wellsville) it is a portion of the meadow land on both
sides of main street after you cross the little Bear River. All
details will be explained at the public hearing. If you have
questions you can call Don Hartle at 245-3686. We encourage
you to attend the public hearing, however if you have input or
concerns on the matter, and are unable to attend the public
hearing, please put any comments in writing and deliver to Don
by 3:00 p.m. on December 6, 2011.
WINTER PARKING
City Code prohibits parking on city streets between the hours
of midnight and 8:00 a.m. from November 2, 2011-April
30™, 2012. Automobiles, boats, campers, trailers, construction
equipment, etc. are not to be parked on the city streets.
Emergency vehicles are permitted to park on the city streets.
WELLSVILLE CITY IRRIGATION
The Wellsville City Irrigation Company will be holding its annual
shareholders meeting on Tuesday, December 13, 2011 at
6:30 p.m. at the Wellsville City Office. All shareholders
are invited fo attend.
THANKSGIVING BASKETS
A special thanks goes out to several area stores; Macey's,
Smith's, North Logan Walmart, Great Harvest Bread Company,
Karren Farm Seed Potatoes of Lewiston, Lowers Foods, Fresh
Market and Lee's Market Place. These businesses donated food
for Thanksgiving gift baskets. The baskets were assembled by
the Cache Mayors Association and the Cache County Mayors
Spouse Association. Each community received one of these
baskets for a family in need. We appreciate the generosity of
these businesses and the help they have provided.

SANTA WILL BE AT THE
FIRESTATION ON
SATURDAY
DECEMBER 10" FROM

10:00 A.M. to NOON 781 _

SUB FOR SANTA NEEDS YOUR HE
Cache County Sub for Santa is seeking those who would like to
sponsor a child/children for the 2011 Christmas season. If you
feel that you could help provide Christmas for someone in
need, please contact the Cache County Sub for Santa office
@752-6315. Office hours are from 9:00 am.-5:00 p.m.
Monday -Friday. Gifts should be Dropped of at the Bridger-
Land West Campus by December 9™ in order for us to get
them distributed. If you feel you are unable to sponsor a child
or family directly but would like to help, cash donations are
also appreciated and can be mailed to :
Cache County Sub for Santa
P.O. Box 4603
Logan, Utah 84323-4603
Also watch for the sharing tree at ShopKo as another way to
par“ricipd‘re.

STORMWATER

As snow piles up in the winter, we often turn to salt to melt
snow and ice. Excess salt can seep into groundwater and
stormwater runoff. Effective ice control can help prevent
excess salt runoff to our waterways. There are many
alternatives to salt, including potassium chloride, calcium
chloride and magnesium acetate. Most can be found in
hardware stores under various trade names, so check the
labels for chemical content. While these alternatives can be
spread in a dry form or sprayed as a liquid, their best use
occurs when they are used with salt. They tend to increase
the efficiency of salt thereby reducing the amount that needs
to be applied. Also keep in mind that your first line of defense
should simply be to shovel sidewalks and pathways to keep
them clean and to prevent ice from forming. Also consider
that salt and de-icers are not effective when more than 3
inches of snow have accumulated.

HYRUM LIBRARY DECEMBER ACTIVITES
Dec. 5™- Author Annell Williamson from 5-7 p.m.
Dec. 5™- National Cookie Day: special story time at 2:00 p.m.
Dec. 13™ and 14 Storytime for 3-5 year old: must sign-up
Dec. 10™- USU Storytime: all invited 1:30 p.m.
Library closed Dec. 24, 25, 26, and 31. Donor bricks are now
available for purchase. This makes a lasting Christmas gift,
call 245-6411 for more information.




